
 As the Sheriff of Hamilton County Ohio, and as a supporter of the second 
 amendment, I cannot support House Bill 51. 

 As I have stated in the past -  it is my conviction that we must, in the state 
 of Ohio, support legislation that strengthens only responsible gun 
 ownership as it relates to red flag laws, concealed carry permits, and 
 restrictions regarding the purchase and use of semi automatic rifles. 

 A safer Ohio includes responsible gun legislation. 

 -  Hamilton County Sheriff Charmaine McGuffey 


